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            Why do we make lists?           My daughter Sarah makes lists regarding what she needs to accomplish.  After weeks of list making, we recently delivered her with two vehicles full of listed items for her 2nd year at ACU.  By the time we left Abilene, to return to Corpus Christi, she was settled in and ready to begin another year. Similarly, the children in my classroom have a weekly planner that outlines their assignments.  It gives them the opportunity to make wise use of their time and accomplish the tasks before them.  They often ask ‘What is the most important thing to do first?” Ah – a very good question.

Have you ever written a list of TO DOs after you have done them just to cross them off?  I have.  It simply feels good to accomplish things. My list for last week looks like this:

My message for the newsletter to Carol Walker

Pay bills

Complete lesson plans

Write a letter to Sarah instead of texting

Exercise

Water the yard

Prepare for our first Theta Gamma meeting

Pedicure

Movie

             Relax

Our chapter has a list of – of sorts – to help us promote professional and personal growth of women educators and excellence in education.  It’s our 2-5-10 year long-range plan that helps us prioritize programs and projects.  After the first year of this biennium, our TO DO list looks like this:
Build participation in online professional book study club

Develop chapter website/network

Publicize outstanding accomplishments of chapter members

Establish a chapter achievement award

Inform members of financial resources available for professional growth

Support legislation regarding TRS and community property rules

Increase awareness of grant-in-aid for aspiring educators

Support members’ financial planning

Help members prepare to care for aging families

Hot topic discussion/mixer regarding current issues

Increase overall membership/attendance

Increase non-dues revenue

Pull off the best Alpha State Convention EVER!!!

What you see remaining gives you an idea of what this year has in store for our chapter.

Oh – one more thing….My message to Carol Walker
Donna
September 15th Meeting Information:

Our first meeting (9/15) will be held @ Del Mar College - Memorial Classroom #211 (MC 211).  It is across from Weiner @ the corner of Baldwin and Ayers.  There is a parking lot right next to the building.  http://www.delmar.edu/resources/maps/east.php From I-37 or Padre Island Drive (Hwy. 358), take Crosstown Expressway (Hwy. 286) and exit at Baldwin. Continue on Baldwin until it intersects Ayers. From Shoreline/Ocean Drive, take Ayers Street to Baldwin.
We will begin at 5:15 with gathering and refreshments.  For a fundraiser to benefit the scholarship fund we will have a home spa basket that will be raffled off at the meeting. Tickets may be purchased for $1.00. The business meeting will start promptly @ 5:30.
Baby sitting will be provided for $5 per family. If you need childcare for the meeting please let Donna know by Monday, September 7th at 361 215 5127 or donnarodenberg@yahoo.com
[image: image2.png]



Take the time to find and wear your             to the next meeting--you earned it.

     Members still employed are also                 encouraged to wear theirs to work on the 

     first Monday of every month.  Show            our organization off to others--we may

     pick up another member or two                   that way.

Correspondence of interest:
In congratulations…

Dear Sisters, 
In addition to the sum of money indicated in the forwarded message below, Jean Webb has informed me that your chapters' total donations to the Hundreds for Headquarters campaign are complete!  CONGRATULATIONS!  Rho, Beta Xi, Theta Gamma, and Lambda Eta have exceeded the $500 in 5 years goal as requested by Alpha State.
 
I shall miss visiting your chapters in the capacity of Area Coordinator, but I look forward to working with you as Alpha Mu hosts the next Area V workshop with Barbara Stroop and as the Valley hosts the state convention in 2011.
Smiles,
Karolyn
 
Karolyn Caldwell
Alpha State, Texas
Convention Co-Chairman 2011

Karolyn,

As a result of the donation of Going for Peanuts to the 2009 Raffle of Gift Packages,  Rho, Alpha Mu, Alpha Nu, Beta Pi, Beta Xi, Delta Chi, Delta Psi, Epsilon Phi, Epsilon Upsilon, Gamma Psi, Kappa Nu, Kappa Tau, Lambda Eta, Mu Zeta, Theta Gamma, Zeta Rho will each receive $ 83 credit to the Headquarters Fund.  Additional contributions may be made to the Headquarters Fund until April 1, 2010. Donations will be acknowledged as Bronze ($100-499), Silver ($500 - 999) or Gold (over $1,000) in the 2010 Headquarters Fund Annual Report which will be distributed at the state convention in Waco. 

Thank you,

2007-2009 Headquarters Committee

Jean Webb, Chairman
Carolyn Adkins, Linda Somervill, Jeanie Stiles, 

Martha Surratt, JoAnn Brooks, Betty Vines

In appreciation…
Dear Scholarship Committee:
I appreciate your generosity of selecting me as a recipient of a scholarship from your chapter. It was an honor to me to have attended your meeting on May 16. There, I learned the importance that it is to be a member of a society. I noticed that you help each other and that you are well coordinated to do activities. What I observed on that day is that young teachers could always have the advice from teachers who have more experience in the field of teaching. It is the hard work that you do that helps individuals like me to continue with our education.
During this summer, I will be taking two classes at Del Mar College, and I will be graduating this coming fall with an Associates of Arts in Teaching Bilingual Generalist EC-4, 4-8. Then, I will be transferring to the University of Corpus Christi during the spring of 2010.1 am so exited. Being able to be a student at the university has being one of my dreams. I have been a student at Del Mar College for a while. It is where I began to take classes not knowing the language. Gradually, I have been learning how to communicate with others and how to write the assignments that are required for each class that I have to take. During all the years that I have being a student at Del Mar College, I have been a disciplined, responsible, and dedicated individual to I pass all the classes with acceptable grades. My success as a student has been possible with the help of excellent professors and the help of scholarships, which are an important instrument in my academic achievements.
I want to reiterate my sincere gratitude for taking me into your consideration by granting me a scholarship. I can assure you that I will obtain my degree in teaching. Only in America, by discipline and determination, could I have come this far.

Sincerely,,

Martha Elena Buendia

Future Meeting Information 

October 13th at TM Intermediate School Library
November 14th Joint Chapters Initiation

December 8th TBA
January 12th Annual Chili Supper at Kim and Donna’s Home
February 9th at TM Primary School Library
March 6th Joint Chapters Luncheon (We will host – TBA)
April 20th Dinner meeting at the Asian Buffett
May 15th Founders and Chapter Birthday Celebration TBA
 

Meetings will begin at 5:30 pm with a gathering - social time @ 5:15.

Red Roses of Congratulations for:                               Kimberly Brumley who was recently promoted to the position of Coordinator for Professional Development for CCISD.






Educational Foundation Grant Application Deadlines

Don’t miss out on money that could be yours!
Cornetet Professional Dev. Awards --- Sept. 1/ Feb. 1/ May 1

Professional Dev. Seminar Awards --- Nov. 1

Educational Project Grants --- January 2

Go to www.deltakappagamma.net/Foundation for information and application forms.
Quick Links 

Copy these into your favorites browser for quick reference to our society sites: http://www.alphastatetexas.org/    and  http://www.deltakappagamma.net/index.cfm 
Have You Changed Your Address/Phone/Email?

If you have changed anything about your address, phone or email, please notify the following:

Carol Walker at 937-3604 or walkerbc64@msn.com  and International Headquarters at deltakappagamma.net  , click on the for members tab, and then on change of address. 
Please Share

your news (good or bad) with your sisters. Remember we are here to celebrate and support one another.

Contact Carol Walker

              937 - 3604 or 793-0472
              3408 Tahiti Drive, 78418

              rwalker13@stx.rr.com
Please let me know if I have reported anything in error here. It will not break my heart if you have to correct me.
